
December 6, 2023 

 

Regarding license #4429 and the operation hours 2022-2023 

 

I had operated this license from 1984 until February of 2020 when a landslide took out the 633 Steman 

Street location we had been operating in since 2004.  

I spent many hours, days, weeks, months, and years looking to relocate the license in a new location 

after the owners of 633 Stedman decided not to rebuild in 2021. Due to many factors parking, distances 

to churches, schools, rental rates, etc I was not successful. 

In July 2023 I made the decision to sell the license. The sale will not be finalized until sometime in 2024, 

although a purchase agreement will be signed by the end of this week. 

My hope is that the board will renew the license, with minimal fines considering the events that put us 

in this position. 

 

Mellanie Isner 

 














